March 2022

Calendar

LEAGUES

Tuesday 7:00 Thursday 7:00 Sunday 3:00

UPCOMING EVENTS

Access Yes Shoot

Tues, April 12th Thurs, April 14th 7:00 – No leagues

Next Board Meeting

April 11, 2022 7pm

Cheyenne Field Archers Newsletter

www.cheyennefieldarchers.com

Cheyenne Field Archers

Minutes of the Monthly Board Meeting

March 14th, 2022

Attendees: Greg Wooden, Judy Wooden, Jim Mallon, Monica Mallon, Dan Conrad, Kent Ketterling, Kelly Thornbury, Jennifer Ocheskey, Jadeyn Ocheskey, Myron Reed, Richard Thompson and guests - David Contreas, Jordan Tarbett.

Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Board President, Greg Wooden.

Treasures report was presented by Board Treasurer, Monica Mallon. Report was reviewed and discussed. Motion to approve-Richard Thompson, second-Jennifer Ocheskey.

Minutes from the February meeting were presented by Secretary, Judy Wooden. No corrections were needed. Motion to accept-Monica Mallon, second-Richard Thompson.

OLD BUSINESS:

Curt Gowdy State Park Archery Range – It has been to snowy and cold to walk the range so will try again in April or May.

Still want to sell the old trailer but don't think we should roll it into the parking lot with a For Sale sign and contact information. Looking for ideas. Start the price at \$4,500.00 or best offer.

We received a NEW bid for fixing the floor with just epoxy. Concerns were raised about it being slick and can't we just sand off the paint, and seal the concrete? The board decided to also get a bid for just scrapping and sealing the concrete floor. Greg will contact the company again and present the additional bid. Can we also get examples of places to see his work?

Stephen Brinkley from the Veterans Help Foundation approached the board about helping with an event they are hosting June 18th from 10:00am to 6:00pm. They would like to borrow 3D targets for shooting competitions during the event. **UPDATE:** We still need volunteers for this to happen. Board members are not available that weekend. If you are willing to help and will be available, please contact Greg or any board member.

Al Tharp contacted us to announce the Senior Olympics will be held this year. Contact Al if you are interested in volunteering to help.

NEW BUSINESS:

Someone reported that the water heater on the office side of the building was not working. Greg will investigate and see what needs to be done.

David Contreas from the City of Cheyenne asked if he could bring kids from the Outdoor Adventure Program again this year. Dates are July 7th and 8th from 8:00am to 12:00pm both days. If you are interested in helping, please contact Greg or any board member.

The Third Leg of the Triple Crown is Friday and Saturday, March 18^{th,} and 19th. Set up will be Friday beginning at 3:00pm.

The club will be hosting Access Yes fundraising shoots on Tuesday, April 12th and Thursday, April 14th. Please come and support our Access Yes partners. This will replace league shooting on those two nights. The fun begins at 7:00pm.

The CFA Scholarship Foundation announced they will be holding a fun shoot on May 7th from 9:00am – 12:00pm. All JOAD shooters and 4H Shooting Sports participants are invited as well as any other youth shooters. They will have 3D and paper targets and have some fun shoots as well. There will be an entry fee of \$5 for all participants and lunch will be provided. The club will be closed to outside shooters during this event. If you are interested in volunteering, please contact Lora Ketterling or any CFA board member.

Jordan Tarbett thanked the club for their support and all the shooters from Cheyenne for their Artic Shoot in Fort Collins. They had a very successful event with a total of 263 shooters. He stated that part of the success was due to a change in the ruling for the Bowhunter class. He suggested that we might consider the same changes. Dan Conrad proposed that we look at changing our rule at Bowhunter Weekend this year. The changes being considered are allowing moveable/slider sights for the Bowhunter Classes. Discussion will be held at the next few board meetings and a decision made prior to BHW.

A proposal was also made to add a Silver Senior Class. The board will take that into consideration as well.

Jim Mallon thanked the club for their donation to the auction for Bowhunters of Wyoming annual conference. They had a successful weekend.

We received a thank you from the CFA Scholarship Foundation for our donation for 2021.
Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Wooden, second Richard Thompson. Meeting adjourned 7:51
Respectfully Submitted,
Judy Wooden
CFA Board Secretary



President

Greg Wooden

Vice President

Charlie Hersch

Secretary

Judy Wooden

<u>Treasurer</u>

Monica Mallon

Next Board Meeting

April 11, 2022

7:00pm

189 Members

Board Members

Dan Conrad

Richard Thompson

Jennifer Ochesky

Kelly Thornbury

Mat Rusk

Alternates

Jim Mallon

Myron Reed

Cheyenne Field Archers

P.O. Box 20790

Cheyenne, WY 82007

We are on the web!

www.cheyennefieldarchers.com